




8.6. TABB 

The proposed project is twofold, Education and Enforcement. 

Loosely modeled after the River A mbassador Program, volunteers 
from the Knuckles Up club will join Washington Fire members staffing an 
information center that moves to various concentration points during 
holiday weekends, coupled with Knuckles Up members wearing volunteer 
marked vests and flying flags from their vehicles identifying themselves as 
"Trail Stewards". These "Trail Stewards" will use water bottles marked with 
the county logo and trail etiquette standards to initiate conversation with 
OHV visitors to the area. Once a conversation has been initiated, USFS 
Motor Vehicle Use Maps, Survey Questionnaires, and other information 
can be exchanged. These efforts would be concentrated on holiday 
weekends on the most traveled routes. 

Enforcement of state and federal regulations has been limited due to 
a few factors. USFS Law Enforcement is better staffed than thy ever have 
been, but the size of the Tahoe National Forest dilutes their effectiveness. 
Recently we have been in contact with California State Parks OHV Division 
who have indicated a willingness to help targeted enforcement days by 
supporting USFS efforts with teams of Parks Law Enforcement officers 
specially trained and equipped for OHV enforcement. 

Of major concern and frustration is the amount of drivers who are 
under the influence of alcohol. The two hurdles that the USFS officers are 
facing is their lack of field "Breathalyzers" and what to do with the 
passengers if no sober adult is available to drive the vehicle. CHP has 
stepped up and offered to assist with their experience and field 
"Breathalyzers" during targeted enforcement days, solving that piece. The 
passenger problem can be solved by staffing the Washington Fire 
Department Side by Side (6 seats), and transporting the passengers back 
to their camp or a road where a family member can be met. 

The timeline for implementation would be hinged on funding, the staff 
would be available immediately, purchasing consumables could be 
accomplished within two weeks of funding. The goal would be to be 
effective for the Memorial Day Weekend, if that isn't attainable, then for the 
Father's Day Weekend in 2025. Staff funding is calculated to be expended 
by December 2025. 
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